
Springfield

Business Improvement District 

Board Meeting

April 26, 2022 (Via Zoom)
PRESENT Via Zoom:  P. Kaiser, I. Machado, M. Scalera, 

Also Present: B. Lippman, J. Bussiculo, 
The meeting was called to order at 8:35.

I. Minutes 

A motion was made to approve the March 22, 2022 minutes. The vote for minutes approval was postponed until we have a quorum.
II. Treasurer’s Report – P. Kaiser 
P. Kaiser reported we have $286,381.67 in the money market account and $6424.70 in the checking account. P. Kaiser reviewed the financial packet. The approval of the Treasurer’s Report was postponed until we have a quorom. M. Scalera explained the assessments income to I. Machado.
III.  Chairman’s Report – Mike Scalera

M. Scalera reported that he, S. Seidel and B. Lippman met with J. Bussiculo and M. Disko to discuss a Redevelopment luncheon. It was decided that this would be held in June. We will finalize the date this week. The agenda will include an update of existing projects, presentation on why this is the opportune time to either sell their properties and/or invest in redevelopment. An App that was developed by the Township Planner will be presented as a way to get information.
IV.  Township Report – J. Bussiculo
· J. Bussiculo reported that the the Planning Board approved the site plan for the development on Black Lane. Purchase of the Sara Bailey building needs to be completed before demolition begins.
· The Gomes building is making some progress. Framing will begin soon. 
· C. Larkin is looking at other properties to redevelop.
· Saks is moving along quickly. They expect to have the first group of Townhouses ready in the fall. Garden Homes will be developing Black’s Lane project as well. They are very professional. He expects that this project will be completed in two years.

V.   Executive Director’s Report

· B. Lippman reported that M. Scalera and herself were present at the Committee Meeting for the final reading of our budget. The meeting went well and the Budget for 2022 was approved unanimously.
· B. Lippman reported that she and P. Kaiser has been working with the accountants on the audit. The Audit should be completed shortly and our taxes should be ready for filing.
· B. Lippman noted that we need to set up a date for a Morris Ave. property owner’s luncheon meeting.
· B. Lippman reported that she and M. Scalera met with the TRC (Technical Review Committee) on a sign for the new building on Morris Ave. The business owners will revise their application based on the recommendations made by the group.
· B. Lippman reported that she has been emailing letters to new businesses in Springfield. She is including the brochure that includes the services of the BID. B. Lippman read the list of new businesses since March:
· Milk Honey Soul – 761 Mountain Ave – Salon

· Leo Sales & Repairs – 763 Mountain Ave.

· Drive Big 4 Cheap – 275 Route 22 (2nd Fl.) – Like a Carvana

· Alyssa Cariani Therapy LLC/Kristin Marcin MA, LPC, LLC/Resilience Psychiatry- 160 Morris Ave-Therapists

· Beauty Touch – 244 Morris Ave. – Beauty Salon

· Coulmed Products Group LLC – 35 Brown Ave – Medical Supplies

· Italian Products – 40B Brown Ave.

· US Post Acute Service Solutions LLC – 155 Morris Ave. – Consulting – Health Care

· Wolf Premier Properties LLC – 226 Morris Ave. – Real Estate

VI.  Marketing – K. Schwartz
· SALON-APPALOOSA
All the salons participating are thrilled that we are doing a program highlighting them.  The program runs through the end of the month and will report in on results.  Over 12,000 people reached through social media so far with 15 shares and over 300 likes.

· GoSpringfieldNJ.com
Good traffic to the site coming from people looking into Salon-Appaloosa

· FOOD-RELATED PROGRAM

We are putting together plans for a Food-Related Program for late Spring

· SPRINGFIELD APP

New 2.0 version running very nicely.  We have over 50 deals up on the page.  Steady 40-50 new downloads per month.  Deals page most active.
VII. Open Discussion
· M. Scalera reported that the Rotary is holding a Food Truck event this Sunday. There will be 19 Food Trucks, Beer Garden, Trick Tray, 50/50. This wll be held at the Pool. They expect this to be very successful with thousands of people attending.
· The Chamber is holding an in person meeting on Thursday, April 28 at 8:30 at the Firehouse.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 9:05am.

The next Board of Directors Meeting will be held on Thursday, May 24, 8:30 am, via Zoom.

